
Dear Parents: 

Thank you for your support today which was the most difficult day of my tenure. I am so very 

grateful that all of our children and staff are okay. As we continue to assess today's incident and 

its effect on our school family, we have determined that tomorrow will be an Alternative Method 

of Instruction (AMI) day for our students and teachers. If your child does not have his/her 

Chromebook at home, that is okay. We are going to work with all our kids. 

What we know right now is that there were at least two bullets that struck our building. The 

LRPD and our district's Safety and Security team are working together to determine who is 

responsible and to hold the person(s) accountable. There is a bogus photograph on social media 

(such a surprise) showing a student lying on the ground by the portables. This situation is also 

being seriously investigated. 

Today shook up everyone. Our counselors will be at school tomorrow as needed. If your child 

needs services, please let us know. When school resumes, we will have counselors available 

also. 

As you know, I will continue to be transparent with you as information becomes available. And 

as always, I so appreciate your support. 

Gratefully, 

Nancy Rousseau 


